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Telford Methodist Circuit 

Newsletter   

13th March 2025 

Mission Priorities of the Telford Circuit 2025 

The traditional idea of mission is growth in attendance at church services. This model is about                          
transforming ‘them’ into ‘us’ and is based on the buildings in which we worship, therefore is doomed to 
fail as it is mainly about maintaining what we have always done and not moving out of our comfort zones. 
Therefore we need to reassess our idea of mission and engaging with the community - building God’s 
kingdom and not just our churches. A more contemporary model of mission is the idea of meaning – how 
do we become a justice-seeking church. It is about forming relationships with God, other people and the 
community. This can be liberating but also challenging at the same time because it doesn’t measure itself 
against the size of church attendance. We don’t always have to do what we’ve always done – change can 
be scary but God has got it in hand. 

At the Circuit Meeting of 12th March 2025 the Trustees of the Circuit Meeting approved our new Circuit 
Mission Strategy which is as follows: 

The calling of the Methodist Church is to respond to the gospel of God's love in Christ and to live out its 
discipleship in worship and mission. It does this through: 

 

Alongside this expression of Our Calling, the Methodist Church has established principles of being a  
growing, evangelistic, inclusive and Justice-Seeking church and is working to embed them within our   
polity. 

This expression of calling and these principles of being growing, evangelistic, inclusive and justice-seeking 
apply to the Telford Circuit of the Methodist Church. Within Methodist polity, the Circuit is understood to 
be the basic unit of mission. This means that the local churches of the circuit are interdependent,                        
mutually supportive and intentionally living and working under the same mission priorities and principles, 
albeit whilst being in differing geographic and sociological contexts. The Circuit does not function in              
separation from the local churches and pieces of work. The local churches and pieces of work cannot be 
complete in separation from each other and the Circuit. This is the expression of the distinct and                       
important Methodist principle of Connexionalism.  

 

Worship The Church exists to increase awareness of God's presence and to 
celebrate God's love 

Learning and Caring The Church exists to help people to grow and learn as Christians, 
through mutual support and care. 

Service The Church exists to be a good neighbour to people in need and to 
challenge injustice. 

Evangelism The Church exists to make more followers of Jesus Christ 
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This connexional principle means that there is one mission being currently delivered across the Telford 
Circuit by the sixteen churches of the circuit, one school and other work not located in specific buildings. 
This does not, however, mean that each of those churches and pieces of work look the same. Styles of 
worship, learning needs, opportunities for being good neighbours and the way we seek to make more  
followers of Jesus Christ differ from location to location. The human, financial and building resources 
differ from location to location. Consequently, the ability of each local church and piece of work to                    
engage missionally with its context differs from location to location. It is the purpose of the Circuit, as                
the basic unit of mission, to equip, enable and encourage each local church to be missional communities, 
built upon this expression of calling and these principles of being growing, evangelistic, inclusive and                
justice-seeking.  

The Circuit and the Circuit Meeting are important and powerful entities within Methodist polity. The              
Circuit controls a substantial portion of the financial and human resources and the Circuit Meeting sets 
the tone for the Circuit. The members of the Circuit Meeting are managing trustees responsible for the 
management of the financial resources of the Circuit. Alongside the Superintendent Minister, the Circuit 
Meeting is responsible for the allocation of lay and ordained ministry resources across the churches and 
pieces of work. These ministry resources include both the allocation of ordained and lay pastoral ministry 
to the churches and the creation of the quarterly preaching plan. The Circuit Meeting is directly                             
responsible for those pieces of work that do not currently fall under the control of a local church, such as 
the work of John Fletcher of Madeley Methodist/CofE Primary School and the Pioneer Mission work                  
currently being explored in Lawley. Although supported and enabled by the Circuit Meeting, the Pioneer 
Mission work at Dawley Christian Centre is the responsibility of the Dawley Church Council. Decisions 
about the life of each local church, and the way they respond to the mission priorities, are the                                       
responsibility of the managing trustees in each place, meeting as the Church Council. Whilst some of our 
local churches may have access to substantial financial and human resources, this is not the case for                    
several others. Some of our churches and pieces of work depend very much on the support of the Circuit 
in order to continue in existence. The mission priorities of the Circuit should be the guiding factor in                    
decision making about the allocation of financial and human resources from the Circuit to the local 
churches. The Circuit Meeting has the authority to allocate financial and human resources to local                     
churches in accordance to those local churches’ engagement with Our Calling and their potential to be 
growing, evangelistic, inclusive and justice-seeking. 

The Circuit’s support of each local church and piece of work will look different in each context. In coming 
to a mind about the specific way the Circuit supports each local church and piece of work, the Circuit 
Leadership Team and the Circuit Meeting become critical places of decision making. Such decisions shall 
not, however, be random or ad hoc but shall be consistent with the mission priorities established in this 
document. In 2023 the Telford Circuit adopted a system of Growth Groups. These groups are not intended 
to be self-expressing entities but are intended, as their names suggest, to encourage and enable growth in 
the area of concern that they represent. The intended growth is measured in the appropriate increase of 
engagement by local churches in the area of mission and ministry concerned. The Growth Groups are 
places in which curiosity is engaged, enthusiasm is generated and resources are gathered in order that 
local churches become mobilised. Making minor changes to the 2023 structure, the Growth Groups are: 

1. Children and Young People 
2. Evangelism and Growth 
3. Inclusion and Justice 
4. Discipleship and Mission 
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In addition to the four Growth Groups there is a Resources Support Group which concerns itself with all 
aspects of finance and property. The Circuit Local Preachers’ and Leaders of Worship Meeting hold the 
portfolio for leading the advancement of matters of Worship and expressions of spirituality across the      
Circuit. The Circuit Stewards are responsible for staff wellbeing and support. The Circuit Invitations                    
Committee is a standing committee responsible for the management of the appointment of ordained 
ministers (presbyters and deacons). The Circuit Safeguarding Officer promotes our safeguarding policies 
and practices across the Circuit and supports church safeguarding officers in their role. 

Watering Holes and Wells : Application of Our Priorities  

In the natural world watering holes and wells are important places. They are places of gathering, places 
of sustenance and places of life-giving. Australian Ranchers tell that, in order to keep their cattle within 
the boundaries of the vast lands, they do not build fences but dig wells. As we consider the application 
of our mission priorities to the life of the Telford Circuit, we ask what and where are our watering holes 
and wells? Are our current churches viable, in the right place, doing the right work? Are there places 
where the watering holes have dried up and the wells exhausted? Are there places in the geographical 
area of the Circuit where we need to dig wells, places where we currently have no presence (church 
planting)? Are there people who desire to have a relationship with the living God, but for whom the 
church is not a place of sustenance or safety (pioneer mission)? What does it mean for us to be justice-
seeking? How do we make our voices heard in campaigning for those things we have a passion to                  
support or change? What are we doing in each church to be inclusive and do we recognise instances 
where, out of ignorance or wilfulness, we deliberately or unconsciously exclude. Is it possible that the 
very act of inclusion is also an act of excluding, and how do we manage the contradictory convictions 
that are sometimes present in our churches? How do we become more Christ-like in our discipleship? 
Are there wider concerns that we are not currently addressing that we should be addressing? 

It is clear that, in applying our established mission priorities, there are many questions to ask and                    
situations to consider. In exercising management of resources, in generating vision and purpose, in                          
supporting the development of mission and ministry and in encouraging growth in discipleship, the     
Circuit Meeting bears a significant burden of responsibility. Local Churches also bear significant               
responsibility to engage with the mission priorities, to be proactive in working for the Kingdom, to be 
wells of sustenance and places of potential. It is the responsibility of the Circuit to support, encourage 
and direct resources towards those churches where fulfilment of these responsibilities is evident. It is 
also the responsibility of the Circuit to challenge those churches which do not show evidence of such 
engagement. It might even be the responsibility of the Circuit to withdraw or withhold support,                       
encouragement and resources from those places where watering holes have dried up and the wells        
exhausted. The engagement of the local church with the Circuit Mission Priorities, their potential to be 
a viable missional community will inform decisions about financial support for property, allocation of 
ministerial time, the creation of the quarterly preaching plan. Resources shall not be allocated equally, 
but according to need and potential. In some places, local churches may be encouraged to consider 
merging trusteeship to move the energy away from maintenance of the structures and towards                        
fulfilment of mission potential. In other places, churches may be encouraged celebrate a faithful                          
history, recognise its completion and lay down the work. Conversely, some churches need greater                 
allocation of these resources to bring their potential into fruition. Some churches are in areas of                       
immense need and are engaging with communities in crisis. Some churches gather together people 
who have nowhere else to be. Some churches have little opportunity for generating income but are 
places where the waters of missional potential fill the well to overflowing. Additionally, the exploration 
of pioneer mission and ministry, the creation of new places for new people, the digging of wells in                   
places of potential, projects for growth in discipleship will be priorities in the allocation of resources.  
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Telford Prayer Pilgrimage  21st March 2025 
 
Our Chair of District, Rachel Parkinson, is leading a Prayer Pilgrimage 
around our Circuit walking 13 miles and praying at 7 of our                      
churches.  You are welcome to join her at any point on the route either 
to walk or simply to meet her at one of the churches at which there will 
be a short time of prayer before moving on.  The walking pace needs to 
be brisk (around 3mph) to keep to the estimated timings.  Rachel                 
expects to reach Wellington at about 1pm and you are especially                 
welcome to share in the prayers and to bring a packed lunch to eat 
here.  Drinks will be provided.  For more details contact Roger                     
Dunlop.  
 

 

Time 
approx 

total 
mileage 

mileage 
between 

Church  Notes 

9.30 0 0 Set out from Donnington Prayer 

10.45 3.5 3.5 Leegomery Refreshment Break.  Prayer 

11.55 6.3 2.8 Admaston Prayer 

13.00 8.0 2.7 Wellington Bring your own Sandwich Lunch. 
Drinks provided. Prayer 

14.45 10.0 2.0 Hadley (meet outside) Prayer 

15.30 11.2 1.2 Dunwell Refreshment Break. Prayer 

16.30 13 1.8 Oakengates Refreshments.  Prayer.  
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Dear Friends, 

I do a lot of "extreme" indoor rowing. 

From 11th May, a group from my rowing class, will each be rowing 7 
marathons in 7 days in aid of MND and Severn Hospice. 

We are being encouraged to seek sponsorship from friends and contact 
groups etc. 

If anybody is able to sponsor me for this event it will be greatly appreci-
ated. I have attached the QR code for the giving page, but if anybody is 
not familiar/able to use this method, please let me know so that alterna-
tive arrangements can be made. 

Thank you. 

Dave 

Dave Williams from Admaston Methodist Church 

(Please contact Circuit office for Dave’s contact details—thank you) 

 

Pray with us today.  
 
Teach us, Lord, to seek your face in those who think they are faceless; your word 
among those who are voiceless; and your transforming presence among those who 
feel powerless. Draw us to yourself that we may be active contemplatives in the 
heart of your world, discovering afresh the presence of Jesus wherever it is                      
disguised and honouring you in the face of the neighbour, the lowly appearance of 
bread and wine, and the walk of daily service, that we might follow where you lead 
and respond with warmed hearts and active hands. Amen.  
 
Inspired by Mother Teresa of Calcutta and Karl Rahner  
Find more ways to pray at methodist.org.uk/prayer. 

http://methodist.org.uk/prayer?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR3V_C96BCswFlad2yTC_Wy__Xe5uLK0IaRwNvCebFibzBJ0Y5boVf4QQwY_aem_-AMs98p77nsoyQ_uNlnwOw
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The Methodist Central Hall, a historic building in                                   
Birmingham's Corporation Street, is now up for sale.  

 

The property, which is at the heart of plans to develop a new hotel and leisure                 
complex, is being marketed  by Savills and Sanderson Weatherall, although no              
guide price has been revealed. 

The grade II*-listed building, designed by local architects Ewan Harper and 
James A Harper and completed in 1904, offers 90,400 sq ft of space. It's a well-
known city centre landmark, having once housed the famous Que Club until 
2017, which saw performances from bands like Daft Punk, David Bowie, and 
Blur. 

Despite its rich history, the building has largely been vacant for many years and                
has fallen into disrepair, even featuring on Heritage England's At Risk Register. 
In 2022, Irish companies Press Up Hospitality and Oakmount were granted     
planning permission by the city council to transform the building into 'The 
Dean', a 155-bedroom hotel. 

The redevelopment plans also include a rooftop restaurant, food and drink            
outlets, restoration of the central hall for events, and a three-storey extension  
to the roof. The project was expected to create around 400 jobs  

However, despite these ambitious plans, no work has commenced on the mixed
-use  complex, and receivers were appointed by the project's funder last year,                  
reports Business Live. 

Michael Maguire, director in the Savills Birmingham development team,                                                              
commented on the sale of Central Hall: "The sale of Central Hall presents a rare 
freehold development  opportunity to acquire arguably one of Birmingham's                
most iconic Victorian buildings in Birmingham city centre." 

He further highlighted 
the building's prime    
position and potential, 
saying, "Given its prime 
location, in the heart of 
the civic quarter, and the 
huge potential it has to 
create an exciting,                
hotel-led  development, 
with scope for potential 
alternate  uses, we are 
expecting the site to              
attract a high level of             
interest." 

https://www.business-live.co.uk/commercial-property/historic-birmingham-building-market-31118044
https://www.birminghammail.co.uk/
https://www.birminghammail.co.uk/all-about/birmingham-city-centre
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We are excited to share our theme for Lent 2025, 'Soul 
Food'  
 
In the wilderness, Jesus reminded us that people don’t 
live by bread alone. Each week during Lent 2025, we’ll          
reflect on what sustains us, based on the lectionary                
Gospel passage for Sunday.  
 

 

Lent 2025: Soul Food - The Methodist Church  

“How often I have longed to              

gather your children together as a 

hen gathers her chicks under her 

wings, and you were not willing.” 

Hello Sharon and welcome back to Soul Food. Our 

theme for this week is Soul Shelter: nourished by a              

safe home (for everyone).  

Bible Study  Luke 13: 31-35 

Bible Study – Week 2: Luke 13: 31-35 | Soul Food  

 

 

Lord, show me what is                                

mine to do in this place                               

I call home. 

Amen  

 

Every blessing, 

The Soul Food team. 

https://www.methodist.org.uk/for-churches/soul-food/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9YblfO_reEM
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Advanced Safeguarding Course 

 

Stephanie Bradley, Assistant District Safeguarding Officer is doing Advanced 
Safeguarding Training in the Telford Circuit on Saturday 24th May 2025, starting 
at 10am at Wellington Methodist Church. 

If you are unsure as to whether you are due to attend a course please  contact 
either your Church Safeguarding Officer or Sharon in the Circuit Office on 01952 
505108. 

Registration will be from 9:30am with a prompt start at 10am, finishing around 
1pm. 

Please book directly with Stephanie  by calling 07494 734 473 or email: 
StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk  

Thank you. 

 

 

Wool Wanted 

If anyone has any spare balls of wool they 

don’t need, can you let Sharon (01952 

505108) in the Circuit office know please? 

At Dawley we are making knitted and                      

crocheted blankets for the dementia                  

patients at the Princess Royal Hospital. 

The colourful blankets help patients,             

particularly those with dementia, to find 

their way back to bed more easily – and also 

see the edge of the bed more clearly when 

getting in and out. They also provide a more 

homely feel to the wards.  Thank you. 

Calling all knitters: blankets wanted for pa-

tients with dementia – SaTH  

mailto:StephanieBradley@birminghammethodist.org.uk
https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
https://www.sath.nhs.uk/news/blankets-wanted/
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Please soak these people in prayer.   

Together we can make a difference! 

Derek Sheldon is now out of hospital and being looked after in Myford 

House in Horsehay until such time he can return home.  Please keep Derek 

in your prayers. 

Please pray for the family  and friends of Gail Hocking who passed away on 

recently.  Gail was a Steward at Wellington Methodist Church.  Her funeral 

will be on 24th March. 

Please pray for Wes and James who are brothers and are both are having 

treatment for cancer at the same time.  The rest of their 

families are struggling with their illness too. 

Lord Jesus, who went about doing good and  healing all, 
we ask you to bless our friends who are sick. Give them 
the strength in body, courage in spirit, and  patience in 
pain. Let them recover their health, so that, restored to the  
Christian  community, they may joyfully praise Your name, for You live 
and reign for ever and ever.  Amen. 

 

Circuit Prayer Space  

 

Circuit Prayer Space on a Monday morning at 8:30am.   

Val Smith is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 

Topic: Circuit Prayer Meeting  

Time: This is a recurring meeting Meet anytime 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09 

Meeting ID: 967 1643 4790 

Passcode: 355690 

  
Heavenly Father, 
your Son battled 

with the powers of 
darkness, 

and grew closer to 
you in the desert: 

help us to use these 
days to grow in              

wisdom and prayer 
that we may witness 
to your saving love 
in Jesus Christ our 

Lord. 
Amen.  

https://zoom.us/j/96716434790?pwd=RTZZa210Q1ZOWCtLTWk3NHoyWDVlQT09
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VOLUNTEERS WANTED 

LEEGOMERY METHODIST CHURCH 

Are looking for volunteers to assist  

With the Children and Young peoples activities at the Church 

 

If you could spare an hour or so on a regular or occasional                   

basis, or know of someone who might be interested 

please contact: 

Shirley via email Shirley.stevens@stevens92.plus.com 

Or  

Rev Roger Dunlop 

roger@telfordmeth.org.uk 

For further information  

mailto:Shirley.stevens@stevens92.plus.com
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Wellington Methodist Church      

 Are having All Age Drop-in Craft              

Sessions on the second Saturday of 

each month.   

The sessions are FREE and start at                      

10am-11:45am.    

You are welcome to drop in any time.   

Everyone is welcome. 

 

Coffee Morning at Cartway                 
Methodist Church, Bridgnorth 
On the 1st Saturday of each  month                      

between 10am –12 midday there is a  
Coffee Morning at Cartway Methodist 

Church.        

     There's going to be a great raffle,.        

 

All are welcome. 

 

 



31 

Albrighton Open Door  

 

Meets on the first                         
Tuesday of each month                                  

7-30 to 9pm.  

 

It is a series of informal 
and interesting talks and 

activities in a friendly                
social setting.  

 

All are welcome. 
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Church Activities taking place in  

Albrighton Methodist Church on a           

regular basis: 

 

Monday (2nd and 4th Monday of the month) Coffee and                           

T4U  10-12 noon.  

(A quiet coffee  morning for people who want a                                              

bit of time out it's FREE!)  

 

Open Door  -  First Tuesday of the Month  -  7.30-9pm.  The evening has a              

variety of  speakers ranging from singing, talks about wildlife, travel logs, health 

related talks.....£2 

 

Weekly, Thursday cafe 10-12  

 

Friday (2nd and 4th Friday of the month) Sing a 

long 2-3.30pm (For anyone who likes to sing 'old 

time' songs or from the  musicals. £2) 

  

Saturday morning 1st Saturday in the month 10-12 with bric-a-brac and                  

bookstall.  

  
 

We have a Quiet Corner open for prayer/quiet              
reflection when there are church  run events,                
located  in the Meeting Room.  

All are welcome  
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